


Drum Point Property Owners’ Association
General Membership Meeting
Drum Point Club
September 27, 2017
Final

[bookmark: _GoBack]Board Members present:  Tony Spakauskas, Bonnie Blades, John Rovero, Mike Snapp and Jerry Budnick

Board Members not present:  Gary Heal, Jack Andre, and Vince Barazzone (Libby Fall – Resigned)

Staff present:  Rhea Webster

Tony Spakauskas, President of the Board of Directors for the Drum Point Property Owners’ Association (DPPOA), called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.   With 19 Association memberships in good standing represented, a regular quorum was not present.  However, per the motion made and approved during the June 21, 2017 General Membership Meeting, the next scheduled meeting would be held in accordance with Maryland Law § 5-206 (“If the number of members present at a meeting does not meet the requirements of a quorum, those present may call another meeting to meet quorum requirements.  At the additional meeting, the members present in person constitute a quorum”).  This is to be considered that additional meeting.  [Per State law, an advertisement, announcing the meeting, was placed in the Calvert Recorder, a locally published newspaper.]

President’s Remarks:  Tony introduced himself as the President of the Board for the upcoming year and reminded those present that the primary goal of today’s meeting is the approval of the budget for the current fiscal year.  [This task could not be accomplished during the June meeting due to the lack of a quorum.]

Approval of Minutes:  Mike Snapp made a motion to approve the minutes from the April 29th, 2017 General Membership meeting.  The motion was seconded, and the minutes were approved unanimously as distributed.

Environmental Committee:  Bonnie Blades reported that the DPPOA Board is working with a specialist who is certified by the Maryland Department of Natural Resources to control an invasive plant species known as Phragmites.  This is a three-year process, with the first year’s treatment having been done over the course of this past month.  Adjacent property owners were eligible to have their properties treated, however, unknown to the Association, anyone wishing to have their private property treated, needed to acquire their own permit from the State of Maryland.  The specialist informed the Association that a permit would be required to remove the dead plants and that it is best to simply allow them to break down over a period of time. 

William Rich, who lives on Deer Drive, commented about the possible need for an Environmental Impact Statement when a street is to be repaved, in particular with regard to drainage.  He suggested that there might be a need for additional permitting.  John Rovero responded, explaining that the repaving of a street, which “does not change the nature of the street” does not require permitting beyond that which the contractor acquires.



LNG Plant Expansion:  Mike Snapp stated that the Maryland Public Service Commission will hold a public hearing October 2, 2017 at the Patuxent High School in order to take comments in front of a utility law judge on the latest request by Dominion Power to change the allowable emissions from the expansion of the plant.  A suggestion was made that an e-mail regarding the hearing be sent from the DPPOA office to the community.  After discussion, the following motion was made:

Motion:  Peter Holt made a motion that the DPPOA office send an e-mail to the community announcing the public hearing concerning the request made by Dominion Power.  The motion was seconded and failed, with eight (8) voting in favor of the message being sent and eleven voting against (11). 

Treasurer:  The Profit and Loss Statements, Balance Sheet and budget for fiscal year 2018 were distributed at the door.  After discussion of the proposed budget, the following motion was made:

Motion:  Peter Holt made a motion to approve the budget as presented.  The motion was seconded, and the motion carried by a margin of eighteen (18) in favor and one (1) against.

The Calvert County Department of Public Works has informed the Association that there will be a need for Drum Point to begin paying for the expense associated with 81 street lights in Drum Point, previously paid for by the County.  An agreement has been reached, whereby the County will spread the transfer of the cost of the street lights over a three-year period. The DPPOA will reimburse the County 1/3 the cost the first year ($3,819.84) and 2/3 the cost the second year, with full transfer of the cost to the DPPOA occurring in the third year of the agreement.  The total cost for 81 street lights is $11,459.52, which includes full maintenance by SMECO.  After discussion, the following motion was made:  

Motion:  Peter Holt made a motion to amend the approved budget in order to account for the increased utility expense ($3,819.84) associated with the 81 street lights in Drum Point.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.  

Old Business – None scheduled

New Business:

Posting of Drum Point Property:  John Rovero stated that there have been a number of people hunting in the areas of Drum Point where homes are not obviously apparent.  In order to ask that citations be issued by the Sheriff’s Department, there is a need to post property owned by the Association.  After discussion, the following motion was made:

Motion:  William Rich made a motion to spend money in order to post all Drum Point property in prohibition of hunting.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously. 

Committee Formation – Recreation Area:  It has been suggested that an area be designated for a playground or other recreational area for use by Drum Point residents.  The Board has discussed the possibility and suggests a committee be formed in order to better determine the cost, interest and possible location.  The office will send an e-mail to the community asking for input and volunteers to participate on a committee.  The group will investigate the following:  type of equipment and pricing, possible locations, cost of liability insurance and any additional input as to what type of facility might be best (playground equipment, stationary grill etc.).
Donation of Property:    A property owner would like to donate an undeveloped property located at 329 Spar Way [Tax ID 501071149 - secblklot 21-B-07).  All fees and taxes are up-to-date, and no transfer cost will be paid by the Association.  After discussion, the following motion was made:

Motion:  Jerry Budnick made a motion to accept the donation of property.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.

Public Comment:

Peter Holt announced that John Rovero will be transferring to Germany in the coming weeks.  He thanked John for his service on the Board and wished him well in his new endeavor.

Mary Hurlburt thanked Rhea for her help with their recent transition to the community from Massachusetts.

William Rich asked about leash laws in Drum Point.  Drum Point adheres to County restrictions, which include leash laws.  

Other comments included a mention of  “drag racing” on Rousby Hall Road and whether the Sheriff’s Department is aware of this.

With no further business to discuss, Curt Larsen made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

The date of the next General Membership meeting will be announced.
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